


Blandford Methodist Church:  Sunday 7th May  

Good morning and a warm welcome to our Morning Worship which is being led by  
Mrs Christine Thompson.  The stewards today are Tina Wild and Margaret Cornish.  Thank 
you to Angela Walden for playing for us and thanks also to Angela for the flowers.  After 

the service, please join us in the hall for refreshments. 
 
Dates for your diary:     
Sunday 7th May   6.00 pm “Going Deeper”, monthly meeting of prayer, 

worship and ministry at the Parish Church (first 
Sunday in each month) – see below 

Sunday 14th May  10.45 am Church Anniversary led by Reverend Gwyneth 
Owen, followed by lunch in the hall 

Sunday 14th May   4.00 pm Easter Offering Service at Verwood Methodist 
Church 

Saturday 3rd June   8.30 am Monthly prayer meeting, Holtwood Methodist 
Sunday 16th July: 10.45 am Pauline’s final service at Blandford Methodist, 

followed by lunch in the hall 
Sunday 23rd July:   4.30 pm Leaving Service for Reverend Pauline Crispin at 

Trinity Church, Ringwood 
Sunday 24th September 10.45 am Harvest festival service led by Reverend Nick 

Wood from Verwood Methodist, followed by lunch 
in the hall 

 

 
Bible in a year:  7th – 13th May:  2 Kings 1 – 18  and  Luke 24 – John 3 
 
It’s not too late to give a leaving gift for Pauline!  Even though it is a few months yet until 
our Minister and Superintendent, Reverend Pauline Crispin, leaves us for pastures new, it 
would be good whilst she is on Sabbatical to begin thinking about a gift from our church which 
will form part of her leaving present.  If you would like to make a monetary gift towards a 
leaving present, please pass this to Joyce before the end of May, and if you have any 
suggestions for a gift, please let Joyce know.  
 
Church Anniversary lunch:  Don’t forget it’s our Church Anniversary next Sunday when the 
Reverend Gwyneth Owen will be leading our service.  This will be followed by lunch in the 
hall when we shall enjoy a time of chat, fellowship and good food.  If you haven’t signed up 
for lunch and would like to come, please let one of the stewards know. 
 
Going Deeper - A monthly "Filling Station"-type event:  I wanted to invite you to come along 
to a new monthly evening service we’re starting this term. It’s called “Going Deeper” and it’s 
a filling-station type event - aimed at people wanting a more charismatic/contemporary 
expression of worship but equally wanting to serve in their local context where they might 
not get that on a regular basis. Equally, there’s something about the wider church gathering 
to seek God’s presence. This is not about BFPC trying to steal your church’s congregation 



members, but us trying to serve the wider church.  We kick off on 7th May at 6.00 pm in the 
Parish Church - and we want to welcome all to come along and partake. 

Reverend Chris Beaumont, Lead Minister, Parish Church 

      
Easter Offering Service:  A warm welcome is extended to everyone to join us at Verwood 
Methodist Church for the Dedication of the Easter Offering Service on Sunday 14th May 2023; 
4.00pm for tea and 5.00 pm for the service.              Glenda Sidding 
 
Aldersgate Sunday:  The Sunday nearest to 24th May or preceding Sunday is traditionally 
known as 'Wesley Day', or Aldersgate Sunday.  It commemorates a life-changing moment in 
the Christian journey of John Wesley, the most prominent of the founders of Methodism. 
In May 1738, John attended worship at a Moravian 'Religious Society' meeting on Aldersgate 
Street in London. It was during this service that he felt his "heart strangely warmed", as he 
experienced God's love in a most personal and life-giving way. Until then he had known God 
in his mind, but not in his heart. Now he understood the value of a personal experience of 
God that would bring assurance of salvation to the believer. 
 
Thank you from Phil Dixon: The following was received by Joyce from Phil Dixon:  “Please 
pass on my sincere thanks to the people of the Christchurch and Wimborne Circuit. My time 
amongst you has been both challenging and rewarding. I believe God has been at work and 
his purposes are being revealed as we lean on him. Yours in Christ, Phil.”  
Phil then quotes Ephesians Chapter 1 verses 18-19:  I ask that your minds may be opened to 
see his light, so that you will know what is the hope to which he has called you, how rich are 
the wonderful blessings he promises his people, and how very great is his power at work in us 
who believe. 
 
Blandford Foodbank is urgently in need of - 
      Tinned fruit       Tinned vegetables      Coffee  Squash/Fruit juice 
The following items are also running low and need restocking - 

Tinned meat  Tinned soup  Jam/marmalade 
Rice pudding  Shampoo  Tea Bags  Toilet roll 
 

For those able to support the Foodbank with items, a box has been placed in the Narthex as 
a collection point.                     John Cornish  
 
Prayer:  Please can we continue to uphold in prayer those members of our congregation who 
we know are ill or suffering in some way.    
If you know of anyone who would like prayer and be mentioned by name in The Link, please 
let me know (having obtained their permission first to mention them by name). 
 

As Reverend Pauline Crispin is currently on sabbatical, for any immediate problems and concerns, please 

contact Joyce Wild in the first instance. 
 

Minister:       Pastoral Support: 

Reverend Pauline Crispin       Joyce Wild:  (Tel: 01258 454091)  


